## Ontario's Long-Term Care COVID-19 Commission

## Commission ontarienne d'enquête sur la COVID-19 dans les foyers de soins de longue durée

The Honourable Frank N. Marrocco, Chair Angela Coke, Commissioner Dr. Jack Kitts, Commissioner L'honorable Frank N. Marrocco, président Angela Coke, commissaire Dr Jack Kitts, commissaire

May 26, 2021

Dear Contributor,

We are writing to thank you for preparing a written submission for the Long-Term Care COVID-19 Commission. The information that you provided helped inform the Commission's understanding of the issues it was asked to investigate. Please extend our sincere thanks to any colleagues who assisted you.

This investigation has been different and perhaps even unprecedented in many ways. It involved investigating a severe and evolving health crisis as it was still underway. We recognize that the thought and care you took to prepare a written submission may have taken you away from other priorities in your work or your personal life. We also recognize that you prepared these submissions at a time when you or the organization you work for was grappling with the impact of the pandemic. We very much appreciate your decision to take the time to share your insights about the spread of COVID-19 in long-term care homes and your suggestions for improvement.

As you may know, our final report has been posted on the Commission's website at <a href="www.ltccommission-commissionsld.ca/report/pdf/Ontarios\_Long-Term\_Care\_COVID-19\_Commission\_Final\_Report.pdf">www.ltccommission-commissionsld.ca/report/pdf/Ontarios\_Long-Term\_Care\_COVID-19\_Commission\_Final\_Report.pdf</a>, but it is not yet available as a printed copy. In recognition of the time and effort you put into preparing a written submission for the Commission, we would like to offer you a printed copy. If you would like a hard copy of the final report, please use this link <a href="https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BJSL8GN">https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BJSL8GN</a> to let us know your mailing address by

Friday, June 18, 2021 at 5 PM.

We appreciate your contribution to the Commission's investigation, and we very much hope that our recommendations will help to improve the care and quality of life for all residents of long-term care homes.

Thank you,

The Hon. Frank N. Marrocco

Chair

Frank luca

Angela Coke Commissioner Dr. Jack Kitts Commissioner

independent thorough inclusive timely | indépendante approfondie inclusive opportune

700, rue Bay, 24e étage

Toronto (Ontario) M5G 1Z6